BOARD OF SELECTMEN REGULAR MEETING September 18, 2012

A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Tuesday, September 18, 2012 in the Selectmen's Conference Room.

Members present: First Selectman Michael Criss, Selectman Jon Truskauskas, and Selectman Frank Chiaramonte.

Attendees: Bud Wilkinson

Call to Order

Mr. Criss called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting

Mr. Truskauskas moved to approve the minutes from the meeting held on September 4, 2012. Mr. Chiaramonte seconded. All were in favor.

Public Participation

None

Appointments and Resignations

None

Refund of Property Taxes:

Mr. Truskauskas moved to approve the following tax refunds. Mr. Chiaramonte seconded. All were in favor.

1. Sophia J. Zervas Grant \$ 7.70
2. Ralph or Barbara Paternostro\$ 19.60
3. Ernest J. Torizzo\$ 22.26
4. Richard or Linda Zukowski \$ 45.02
5. Colleen R. Molloy \$ 11.88
6. Deborah K. Martin \$ 25.01
7. William Ashburn II and Carol Ashburn \$115.79
8. Benjamin Lariviere\$100.12
9. Joseph J. Merlino \$ 51.46
10 . Nicholas D. Molino \$ 23.96
11 . James Savanella DBA Save-Weigh\$ 5.34
12 . William J. Kaminski
13 . Mary A. Beyus\$ 14.34
14 . Kevin J. Pleil \$ 15.10
15 . Marcia Cianciolo \$153.50
16 . Roland or Donna Perreault \$ 53.24
17 . Bethany Karas \$ 16.68
18 John or Jane Bonville\$108.85

September 18, 2012 Page 2

19 . Richard Caron or Rise Caron		
20 . Charles and Donna Dablain	\$	55.94
21 . Leonardi Building Co. Inc	\$	18.50
22 . Joseph Edward Pilkington		
23 . Harry A. Buck	\$	32.87
24 . Bruce J. Cloney Jr	\$	49.25
25 . Enterprise FM Trust	\$1	163.59
26 . Stephen or Wendy Ledger	\$	44.45
27 . Stephen or Wendy Ledger	\$	51.22
28 . Stephen Ledger	\$	11.27
29 . Ari Fleet LT	\$2	251.53
30 . Melanie or John Joseph	\$	74.00
·		

TOTAL OF ALL REFUNDS

\$1,820.18

First SeleIctman's Report

Mr. Criss noted the Greenway ceremony will be held this Sunday at 8:30 a.m. at the commuter parking lot and will last approximately 20 minutes. The bicycle riders will then continue to Hill Road.

Volunteers are still needed for the upcoming 275th town anniversary celebration. Mr. Criss thanked Tidy Refuse for supplying the trash containers and dumpsters for the event.

Correspondence

The selectmen reviewed the animal control officers report for the month and the results of the recent recycling survey. Mr. Criss noted that Harwinton is in the top 5 for an increase in recycling.

Adjournment

Mr. Truskauskas moved to adjourn at 7:04 p.m. Mr. Chiaramonte seconded. All were in favor.

Minutes submitted by:		
	Melissa Santoro	

RECEIVED

SEP 2 5 2012

TOWN CLERK